
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Southwest Region Office 

PO Box 47775, Olympia, WA 98504-7775 • 360-407-6300 

August 30, 2022 

Terri Prather 
LOTT Clean Water Alliance 
500 Adams Street Northeast 
Olympia, WA 98501 

Re: Application for Renewal of National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) 
Permit No. WA0037061, LOTT Budd Inlet Water Reclamation Facility 

Dear Terri Prather: 

We hereby acknowledge receipt of the above-referenced NPDES and Reuse applications on 
August 11, 2022. These applications are hereby accepted. Your current NPDES permit has an 
expiration date of March 31, 2023. 

The current permit and its terms and conditions will be administratively extended on April 1, 
2023, and will remain in effect and enforceable until the Department of Ecology (Ecology) 
issues a new permit for your facility, in accordance with Washington Administrative Code 
(WAC) 173-220-180(5).  

During the permit renewal process, Ecology may determine that additional information is 
necessary to complete the permit. In order to maintain complete application status, LOTT Clean 
Water Alliance must provide any additional information Ecology may request in a timely 
manner. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at 
david.dougherty@ecy.wa.gov or by phone at or (564) 999-3586. 

Sincerely, 

 
David Dougherty, P.E. 
Permit Manager 
Water Quality Program 
Southwest Regional Office 

DD:CC(0037061) 

SENT ELECTRONICALLY        

https://apps.leg.wa.gov/WAC/default.aspx?cite=173-220-180

